
 

“I am the living bread that came down from heaven. Whoever eats of this bread will live 

forever; and the bread that I will give for the life of the world is my flesh.”  John 6:51 

 

tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ tŜƴ 
 

 

 ¢ƘŜ ά.ǊŜŀŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ WƻǳǊƴŜȅέ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ [Ŝƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎȅƳōƻƭƛǎƳ ƻŦ 
bread in the Bible has been inspiring.  The smell and taste of different breads during Sunday services has 
been memorable.  It rises to perfection on Easter Sunday with the theme for that day being Jesus as the 
Bread of Life.   
 
 ! ƳŜƴǘƻǊ ƻŦ ƳƛƴŜ ǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ άL ŀƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜΦέ  ²Ŝ 
ǎǇŜƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ǎŜǊƳƻƴǎΣ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ .ƛōƭŜ ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻŘΩǎ ǘǊǳǘƘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
the Word.  We spend a lot of our time enjoying the abundant life Jesus brings to us in the here and now, 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘΦ  .ǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ Řƻ ǿŜ ǎǇŜƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άǿŀȅ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΚέ  Iƻǿ 
much time do we spend trying to mold the actions of our lives on the actions of Jesus? 
 
 9ŀǊƭȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά¢ƘŜ ²ŀȅέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƭƛƪŜ WŜǎǳǎ ŘƛŘΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ 
molding their lives to be like Jesus, to do things like Jesus did.  I believe, we as the church today, need to 
do the same.  We need to live our lives in the same way that Jesus did. 
 
 hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭƭƳŀǊƪǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ άǿŀȅ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜέ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳ ŀƴŘ 
through him into a relationship with God.  Invitation is one of the best ways that we can live our lives in 
άǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΦέ 
 
 There are times in which the veil between God and this world grows thin.  There are times when 
God seems more present and people in the world more open to God and the things of God.  Religious Holi-
days such as Christmas and Easter are such times.  At Easter there is a lot of talk about Jesus and Resurrec-
tion and God, and we can use that heightened awareness as a springboard into invitation.   Those with no 
faith background are often open and curious.  Those of a faith background often have a vague sense of un-
easiness and a call to return. 
 
 So, if you are talking with someone, and you have a sense that you need to invite them to one of 
our Holy Week services, that is the voice of God.   You will often be pleasantly surprised when you invite 
someone at the positive response you will get, and if not, know that you have been faithful. 
 
 Opportunities abound in Holy Week for all sorts of Invitation.  Palm Sunday is for those who love 
aǳǎƛŎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά9ǾŜǊƭŀǎǘƛƴƎ [ƻǾŜΦέ  Iƻƭȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ WŜπ
ǎǳǎ ǿŀǎ ōŜǘǊŀȅŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŘŜŜǇƭȅ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƘŜŀǊǘǎΦ  DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ DƻŘΩǎ  
deep love for us in that he suffered and died for us.  And Easter!!!  We will celebrate all that is life as we 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ WŜǎǳǎ ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ά.ǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜέΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŜǾŜƴ ōǊŜŀƪ ōǊŜŀŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ 
breakfast!! 
 

 DŜǘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴǘƻ άǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΦέ 
 

Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜΣ 
Pastor Fred 



VISTA YOUTH EVENT 2017 

On Sunday, March 5, Vista hosted a District Youth Event!  Our icebreaker was Giant Hungry Hip-

pos!   Bob Sherman lead 2 groups on hikes while Barbara Sherman prepared the snacks and meal. 

7 churches including Vista were represented.  Our theme was BIG! ... large domino's, large cards, 

large Jenga, large Yahtzee and large Kerplunk!   We also did some adult coloring and played 

cups.  Our photo booth was amazing (thank you Kourtney!).  Our evening ended with our youth 

sharing glow-in-the-dark crosses "I will never leave you".   

Thank you to our Vista congregation for donating food and supplies! A super special thank you to 

the Shermans, Pam Holder and Gerry Alberts!   We couldn't have done it without your 

help!!!!   And thanks to our youth - they were amazing hosts! 

Dear Congregation of Vista UMC,  

Thank you for always supporting the youth ministry here at our 

church! Our youth event on March the 5th would not have been possi-

ble without all your unending love and support through each of our indi-

vidual journies with God! We love and appreciate everyone of you.  

     Love, 

     Vista UMC Youth  



 

What about Vistaôs Endowment? 

  

 

 Endowed funds means the principal is permanent. It is invested and allowed to grow.  Only a portion of 

the investment return is used to fund programs, projects and new ministries. A gift to our endowment will  

continue supporting Vista church for years to come. The exciting thing is this is a gift that keeps on giving.  

Our Endowment Fund at Vista will be used to support new programs with the ñseed  moneyò for outreach 

rather than simply augment our normal operating budget. Contributions from members and friends over the 

next several years will have a substantial and positive effect on the future work of Vista de La Montaña UMC. 

How Can You Contribute? 

 Outright gifts of any amount may be made in memory of loved ones, in celebration of 

special events or at any time in gratitude for Godôs gifts. 

 Your will, trust or estate plan can enable you to share your resources beyond your 

lifetime by remembering Vista church with a gift to take place after your death. 

 Beneficiary designations made on retirement accounts of life insurance can also benefit 

Vista after your death. 

 Lifetime Annuities allow you or another named beneficiary to receive an annuity for 

life, or for a specified period of years, after which the remainder of the principal reverts to the 

Endowment Fund. 

 Assets that have accumulated value over time offer significant charitable deductions 

without the payment of capital gains taxes. 

 

 All Endowment Funds are managed by professional advisors thru the Desert Southwest 

United Methodist Foundation. Reports are received monthly on the results obtained. 

  

 The primary goal for these funds is to receive a reasonable return consistent with 

preservation of inflation-adjusted capital. 

 

If I give to the Endowment, should I still make an annual pledge? 

 Yes! We still need to support the day-to-day work of our church with our time, talents and 

offerings.  Gifts to Vistaôs Endowment are our legacy gift to Godôs work in the world for future  

generations. 



CATALINAS COMMUNITY CHORUS 

In cooperation with 

VISTA FINE ARTS 

Presents 

 

a¦{L/Σ a¦{L/Σ a¦{L/Χ 

THE SONGS AMERICA LOVES TO SING 

On Sunday, April 2, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. our community will be treated to an entertaining program of 

musical favorites. The concert will take place at Vista de la Montaña United Methodist Church, 3001 

E. Miravista Lane in Catalina (on the west side of Oracle Rd., 3.7 miles north of Tangerine).  

 

Music has been an integral part of American heritage.  From bluegrass to classical, the roots of Amer-

ica's love affair with music run deep.  In this program, we will share some of the ways that America's 

unique approach to musical greatness have contributed to the music that America loves to sing, and 

play, and hum, and whistle.   

 

The 50-member all-volunteer Catalinas Community Chorus, led by Artistic Director, Bill Bellah, is now 

in its 11th season, offering concerts that are creative, unique and entertaining. 

 

!ƭǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƴ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƻŦ ǇǳǊŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀǇǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳπ

ming along. Please come, and invite your family and friends to join you. Tickets are $10 each and 

available by calling 520-303-6474, at Vista on Sunday, or at the door on concert day. 



MISSION MINISTRY 

Dear Vista Family : 

Spring is back and so is our Mission Committee Meeting. We will meet on April 5th at 1:00 PM.PWe have not 

met for the last 2 months, so we have a lot to talk about and Mission Reports to give. We hope you will plan to 

attend. Remember that our Mission meetings are open to all the congregation and all are welcome to attend, 

so we look forward to your company. Remember that our goal is for everyone at Vista to be in Mission. I have 

included in this Echoes a Love Letter from Pastor Gela, the pastor of our Sister Church in Agua Prieta, Mexico. I 

have translated her words to us with love and care so I hope you will take the time to read her letter.  See you 

on the 5th of April. 

Yours in Mission Service: Dee Berman Chairman, 520-825-7115   deerick1968@gmail.com 

 

A LOVE LETTER FROM PASTOR GELA TO VISTA de la MONTANA 

TRANSLATED BY Dee Berman 

 

Beloved Brothers and Sisters of Vista de la Montana: 

     Receive our affectionate greeting wishing you, that this year we have now entered will be full of blessings 

of God, and that the plans you have written for 2017 may all be accomplished as in the promises of God writ-

ten in Deuteronomy: 18 become a reality for each one of the members of Vista de la Montana.  

    As we remember the year that has just passed, we have seen how the hand of God has sustained us and 

has allowed us to advance, and to see how the families of our congregation are living out so many new mar-

velous things and all of this is due to a change that has comes to them due to the education that their chil-

dren are receiving.  

    It has been over the years of our work together, years during which you have come, planting seeds of edu-

cation, alive in the lives of so many of these children who now are young people, some now with careers, 

their specialty educations finished, and others near the point of finishing, that we continue seeing how you 

deposited the seeds of education in the lives of our children, adolescents and young people.  



  

  I am convinced, after the Salvation that we find in Christ Jesus, our education is the most important 
thing to excel and transform our style of life. This is our grand reason of appreciation towards you, as 
this is the transformation that today we are seeing. Young people with aspirations, young people who 
are breaking away from the curse of poverty that has stomped on ignorance and who are now being 
transformed into great professionals. We now have 2 teachers, Yaritza Perez and Karen Amador and in 
the month of March on the 21st, we will have the graduation of Marilu Sepulveda, who will be the 3rd 
teacher, thanks to the Roche fund and if God permits within another year we will have the blessing of 
our 1st Industrial Engineer, Rafael Lopez Perez who is the son of our beloved sister and founding mem-
ber of Fuente de Vida, Milita Lopez. 

    My beloved Brothers and Sisters you are making it possible, what for the parents of these students 
is impossible. You are those powerful instruments that God is using to bless our families at Fuente de 
Vida. I want you to know that all of us value and appreciate in a grand way your interest, labor, love, 
dedication, and your immense work, that year by year you have done for our church. 

    Thank you for each backpack that you prepare with so much love, for every school supply that you 
send us. Thank you to Jan Hopke Almer for her excellent work and all her coordination. Thank you for 
every Celebration of Learning that you bring to us, that each child and adult awaits with so much en-
thusiasm. Thank you for every sponsor of each child that comes to meet your student. Thank you for 
the games you play with our children and for demonstrating your love day after day. But most espe-
cially for all the planning and coordinating and projecting for the future of the Roche foundation for 
the Secondary education program by our sister Dee Berman and all those who directly and indirectly 
operate the mission work for the education program for Fuente de Vida. 

    On a personal note, I want to send my appreciation to your prayer group who always remember 
me. You are a great respite and blessing in my life and ministry. Please continue to support me, as it is 
such a big help to know that you are praying for me as well as we are praying for our sister church 
Vista de la Montana. 

 And now on another personal matter, I want to thank you because I now have a car I can count on to 
get me where I need to serve and I can see the blessing this car is to my family and to my congrega-
tion and to me personally. Thank you so much for making this great blessing possible. I also thank you 
ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ǎƻƴ 5ƛŜƎƻ !ōǊŀƘŀƳΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ IŜ ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ Ƙƛǎ IƛƎƘ 
School education in a special needs school and you made this possible when we could not. 

    I write this letter with my heart and at the same time with my appreciation from the depth of my 
heart to all of you. Thank you for being with me in the moments most difficult of my life. This past 
year was very tough for me due to the illness I suffered in Feb thru the month of April. Thank you, be-
cause I could feel the support from you. Your prayers that sustained me took me thru such a difficult 
time and trial. And now most assuredly, I know our beloved Sister Dee will be restored to her full 
health to continue the work that God has given her charge to do. She is a woman of fight, struggle and 
challenge and she has always excelled all her challenges with the help of God. This is another trial that 
she will exceed. This is our prayer. 

    Receive our blessings we send to your Pastor and all and every one of our Brothers and Sisters of 
the congregation of Vista de la Montana. Thank you for remaining in our friendship. We love you and 
we bless you. 

   In the service of our Lord 

   Pastor Gela Villicana 



  Happy Birthday To: 

 

AMATOR, Ethel      04/01 

NEVINS, Ilene       04/02 

BUKES, Janet       04/03 

BELLAH, Bill       04/05 

DURBIN, Curt       04/06 

BESCH, Jo Anne      04/07 

PHILLIPPI, Nancy      04/07 

EXTRACT, Clif       04/08 

EGGEBRATEN, Dean      04/09 

WARD, Linda       04/09 

ALMER, Ken       04/10 

SIMON, Jim       04/11 

COOKE, Lois       04/14 

HOWES, Keith       04/14 

RYTTER, Jane            04/17 

WATTS, Beler       04/17 

TERRY, Cliff        04/18 

KENNY, Bernie                    04/21 

JACKSON, Jim        04/22 

LANGWIG, Donna       04/22 

MILLER, Linda        04/23 

NIBBELINK, Judi       04/24 

OBEAR, Jody         04/26 

SALAVA, Fern         04/27 

Happy Aniversary: 
 RUPE, Marvin & Jean   04/03 

 OBEAR, Jim & Jody   04/04 

 HUNT, Ken & Sharon   04/09 

 BRINDLE, Delores & Kermit  04/13 

 TERRY, Cliff & Barbara Sorensen         04/14  

 PHILLIPPI, Lou & Nancy              04/20  

 YOUNG, Joe & June   04/21 

 LITTLE, Don & Betty                           04/29 

 CELEBRATIONS  



 Hospitality  
 

Hip Hop Spring has hopped into the desert without us knowing it. It is again pleasant 
morning to be on the patio for goodies and coffee. It is amazing what we find out on 
the patio to snack on after church. We even have some of you bringing in decorations 
for the table. The decorations do attract us to the goodie table and thank you so much. 
Thank you who come over to sign-up table after church. We all really enjoy the goodies 
you bring. I will say I missed seeing you at the snack table when I was home recovering 
after surgery. This is my special time catching up on what is happening with you.  
Do you like to stop and visit with a drink and a snack in your hand while you chat with a 
friend? 
 
Sign-up for goodies: If you like snacks than please stop by the sign-up table on any  
Sunday.  If you do not have someone to sign-up with you then I will find another two 
people to do goodies with you. I have an information sheet that can help you with this 
process of serving goodies. 
 
Hospitality partners: One or two folks are needed every Sunday to assist those who 
have brought in the goodies. You do not need to do it every Sunday, but once every six 
weeks. The duties are nothing different than doing goodies except you do not furnish 
any goodies that Sunday. You know the old saying that many hands make the job go 
faster and this is exactly the reason behind having an extra pair of hands. You are to 
there to assist those who signed-up. You again sign-up at the table found at the end of 
the goodie table.  
 
Coffee makers: !ǊŜƴΩǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ƳŀƪŜǊǎ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜΚ ¢ƘŜȅ ǎƘƻǿ ǳǇ ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǘƻ 
make our coffee for the whole month. It truly helps the folks who bring in the goodies 
on Sunday. It is one less thing they need to be concerned about. We have a sign each 
Sunday at the coffee table area to let you know who is doing coffee that Sunday. Please 
take time to give them A BIG THANK YOU. 
Do you know how many people are needed to put on the coffee and goodies each Sun-
day? 
 
It takes: 1 person to make coffee; 4 people to bring goodies; 1 person to be the hospi-
tality partner, and I at the sign-up table which equals a total of 7. So please be one of 
those numbers.    
 
Thank you, Delores Brindle,  
Hospitality co-chairperson 



Columbarium Update 

We are pleased to announce that the second unit expansion of the Columbarium is complete, increasing our 

niche capacity by 59 units.  The sales price of the new units will be slightly higher than the original units at 

$1600  for two urns or $1000  for a single urn.  There still are a few niches available in the first section for 

$1400  for a double and $900 for a single urn.  The prices include urns and engraving on the granite faceplate. 

If you haven't seen the Columbarium or have yet to make this decision, the Columbarium is located at the 

lower East end of the patio with a scenic view of the Catalina mountains. 

If you are considering the purchase of a niche or if you need additional information, please contact Dillis 

Ward or an Office Manager. 

   Jon Dossett, Trustee Chair 

FINANCIAL REPORT  
 

February income was on budget and expenses were $1,116 over budget resulting in Net Income of 
$5,235 which was $1,125 under budget. Year-to-date Vista UMC is $9,666 ahead of budgeted Net 
Income, but we are still building back our reserve since we paid off our mortgage 6 months early in 
January.  We should be able to build back the reserve by June.  Please contact any of us if you have 
any questions. 

United Methodist Women of Vista: 
 

Reminder to all: On Palm Sunday after church service on the Patio ς the Women will conduct their annual Pre

-Easter Bake sale!  

Many sweet, home baked goodies are offered! 

Also, please mark your calendars for May 5th  - Friendship Day,ς ƛǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ {ǇǊƛƴƎ-Fundraising event. A Box Sup-

per Picnic with your choice of fried Chicken pieces or baked Ham on a sandwich roll plus 2 side dishes and 

desert. Tickets @ ten dollars p.p. - sales begin Sunday after Easter. All proceeds of this event are to help local 

Ministries.   

Holy Week and Easter Services 
Palm Sunday (April 9th) 10:00 am     Choir Production: ñA Never-Ending Loveò 

 

Holy Thursday (April 13th)  6:00 pm   ñBody Breadò    Communion Service    
 

Good Friday (April 14th) 3:00 pm and 6:00 pm   ñBetrayerôs Breadò 

  

Easter Sunday (April 16th)   ñThe Bread of Lifeò 

 Sunrise Service   6:30 am  

  Easter Brunch     7:30 am  

 Worship Services  8:30 am & 10:00 am  



 

Date   Name    Location    Visitors    Notes 

1/3  Ellen Collinge   Sonoran Splendido  #720 calls encouraged  878-2709 

1/17  Grant & Joan Robinson  Home    several health issues ς need prayers 

3/17  June Guptill   NW Hospital   No visitors, no phone calls please 

3/27  Angieτsister of Pat Johnson Ill and in pain with several health issuesτneeds our prayers 

 

 

Home Healing 

Dee & Rick Berman  Anne Coffman  Fern Salava   Jim Holman 

         

 

 

Home Bound 

Eula Bacon  - HOSPICE  Mildred Bellah      Jo Anne Besch 

Thelma Bradfield - HOSPICE  Milt & Janet Bukes     Phyllis Calavan 

Esther Dethman    Alice Douglas      Marge Leedom 

Grant Robinson    Anyce Albers-MOVING SOON                    Ruth Raita 

Mary Raynor   

COMPASSION CONNECTION 

WEEK OF MARCH 21ST 
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CORONADO DAYS  

Thank you to CYFM and Evangelism Committees for sponsoring Coronado Days on March 4th.  This event was 

hosted by IMPACT of Catalina and is a free event open to all.  We were able to share information about Vista 

and our events to our neighbors in Catalina!  A special thank you to Donna Boring, Kiana Hernandez and Ami 

Fujita and family!       Valerie Hammons 


